RECEIVED JAN 0 2 2019

December 29, 2018

Dear Dale Hedrick.

Re: Encroachment of Structures from SE-1-60-11-W, Lot 17, Block 1, Plan 7620518 onto Municipal Reserve Land Legally described as SE 1-60-11-W4 Lot 43R, Block 1, Plan 7620518.

I received a letter from Sheila Kitz November 28, 2018 indicating the county was not prepared to enter into an encroachment agreement with me.

Two days after you presented my letter at the October 9, 2018 council meeting my cheque of \$ 208.00 for the building permit was cashed. Also as seen on my 2017 Residental Tax, the cabin (summer cottage) the county wants me move off the encroachment was included it. I have included a cheque for \$100.00 to cover the rest of the development permit and a cheque for \$ 500.00 to cover any back taxes on the summer cottage.

I would appreciate it if you could again look into granting me an encroachment agreement for the 192 sq ft summer cottage.

Sincerely,

Kim Farrell

Kim Fanell

CC Sheila Kitz